
 

 

 
DATE:  December 12, 2022 
 
TO:  Members of Personnel and Finance Committee 
 
FROM: Christopher J. Nygaard, Chief Deputy 
 
RE: Acceptance of Non-Monetary Donation of Sub-Zero Refrigerator for the 

West Precinct 
 
I am requesting the Personnel and Finance Committee authorize acceptance of a non 
cash donation of a Sub-Zero refrigerator for the Dane County Sheriff’s Office, West 
Precinct, per Dane County Code of Ordinance 7.14(10). 
 
The current refrigerator at the West Precinct is not functioning well, is twenty-four years 
old, and repair costs exceed the replacement value of a new refrigerator/freezer.  Mr. 
Fred Schwartz of Sub-Zero Group Inc., 22216 Network Place, Chicago, Illinois, 60673-
1222, has generously donated a BI-48S/S/TH Sub-Zero refrigerator to the West 
Precinct, retail price of refrigerator estimated at $8,975 – $10,615. 
 
The Sheriff’s Office respectfully requests authorization to accept the donation of the 
Sub-Zero refrigerator, thank you very much for your consideration.      


